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Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
On the 8th and 9th of June, Lihir International School will be hosting a Netball Competition. OLSH 
International School Kavieng will travel to Lihir to participate in the competition. Our school will be 
represented by a junior (Year 4/5 girls) and a senior (Year 6/7/8 girls) team. Thanks to Ms Langusch and 
Mrs Neale for their hard work in coaching and preparing our teams. 
 
School Council 
The first School Council meeting for this term will be held tonight at 6.30pm in the school meeting room. 
 

Congratulations Week 1 Term 2 Principal Award Winners! 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Sullivan Huxtable – Year 4 
 

Martin Matirava – Year 1 
 

Katie Kamong – Year 5 
 

Staycie Mataria - Prep 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Term Two Calendar 
A calendar of important events was sent to all families at the end of last term. If you do not have a copy 
of this calendar, please contact Rose in the front office. 
Please note the Queen’s birthday holiday is on June 10, not June 11 as printed in the calendar. 

 

High School Enrolment for 2020 
If you have a child in year seven or eight and you have questions or require assistance in enrolling them 
in a high school for 2020, please contact me at school so that I can assist you with this process. It is 
important that this enrolment process commences as soon as possible to ensure all is in place for the 
beginning of the 2020 school year. 

 

Save the Date/Family Fun Day 
Save the date for the upcoming Family Fun Day! This fun filled event will take place Saturday, 25th of 
May – see attached flier. 
 
 
 

Activities Currently Underway This Term 
Monday: Catholic Religious Education with Mrs Romaso-Daimol for Year 1-8: 3–4pm. 

Wednesday: Homework Club – Year 3–8 from 3-4pm: Music Club with Mr Neale for Yr 5-8: 3–4pm. 

Thursday: ‘Everything but Sport Club!’ with Nicole Wilson in the Library for Year 3-6 from 3-4pm.  

Friday:  Media for Year 4–8 with Ms Langusch in the 5/6 room from 3–4.15pm. 

Saturday: Netball training for Year 4–8 girls with Ms Langusch and Mrs Neale from 9–10.15 am 

 

      Week 2 Term 2 2019  

 

 

 



 
Absenteeism and Lateness 
If your child is going to be absent from school or is sick, please give the school a call, or send an 
explanatory note with your child upon return to school. If your child is away for more than two days, 
parents are required to contact the school.  
 
Children who arrive to school in the morning after assembly begins are considered late. If a child is 
going to be late, please inform the school in advance, or send an explanatory note with your child. 
Parents will be contacted for unexplained absences. 
 
Photographs 
Photographs are often taken of students at school engaging in school activities. These photographs are 
used in school promotional materials such as the School Website, Calendar, Year Book, Toksave etc. If 
you do not want your child’s photograph to appear in any of the above, please contact the school. 
 

Congratulations to our Term 2 Student Council Leaders! 
 

 
Paulette Tadoi, Isobel McKeiver, Thyra Laien, Laurel Neville, Berne Van Der Westhuzien, Faithlynne Sana, Hubert 
Exzil, Edmund Mosson, Aiden Daimol, Bethany Sigere. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Carlos Dowaki and Glenda Pukari (absent) 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

P&W News 
 

LIPS P&W presidents past (Ben Huxtable) and present (Nicole Wilson) had the honour of 
presenting a learning package of computers to Lihir Secondary School students and 
teachers on Wednesday morning. Deputy Principal Mark Malaka was also present to 
accept the donation of computers, monitors, a printer and associated software. The 
donation of new computer stock was made possible by the fundraising efforts of the LIPS 
P&W in 2018 and Newcrest donated the monitors they were no longer using.  
 

These computers are a much needed part of the Secondary School's resources and were 
gratefully received. Many thanks to everyone in the P&W in 2018 and to everyone who 
participated in the fundraising events of the P&W last year. Your kina has gone to good 
use. We look forward to reinvesting generously in LIPS and other local schools again this 
year.  
 

Nicole on behalf of the P&W.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kind regards   
 

 

Greg Neville  
  



 


